

Office of Admissions

604 East College Avenue P.O. Box 365 North Manchester, IN 46962-0365 T 800-852-3648W www.manchester.edu

February 2020

You are cordially invited to attend:

MANCHESTER UNIVERSITY JUNIOR SCHOLARS DAY

Who:

The event is designed for you and other juniors who have exemplary academic records. You have proven yourself as a scholar and leader in your school. We welcome you with enthusiasm! Parents/guardians are also invited to attend.

What:

The program includes a tour of campus; sitting in on a college class; lunch; meeting current students; and sessions covering the Honors Program, international study, and career services.

When:

Wednesday, April 15, 2020. Registration is from 8:45 to 9:15 a.m. in the lobby of Cordier Auditorium, and the program concludes by 2:30 p.m.

Where:

The event will take place on the campus of Manchester University in North Manchester, Indiana.

Why:

This is a perfect opportunity to begin or continue your college search, and being a Junior Scholars Day participant comes with *many benefits*:

- First group of students invited to apply to Manchester University.
- Guaranteed an academic scholarship upon admission to Manchester.
- Awarded a \$1,000 Junior Scholars Day Award for each year of undergraduate study at Manchester (up to four years).
- Awarded the \$500 MU Visit Incentive scholarship for each year of undergraduate study at Manchester (up to four years).
- And, for the first time, Junior Scholars who have a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.5 will be the first group of students invited to apply for the Honors Program.

Space is limited! If you are interested in participating in Junior Scholars Day, please sign up as soon as possible. The reservation deadline is Wednesday, April 1. You can return the enclosed form or register online at https://forms.manchester.edu/admissions/jsd/.

We will confirm your reservation. If you have questions, contact us at (800) 852-3648 or e-mail me at kjreinoehl@manchester.edu. We hope to see you on April 15!

Sincerely,
Kim Reinoehl
Assistant Director of Admissions



** Please register online at https://forms.manchester.edu/admissions/jsd/

OR - return this reservation form by Wednesday, April 1, 2020 to:

Office of Admissions	Manchester University	604 E College Ave	PO Box 365	North Manchester, IN 46962
Of	Ĭ	09	PC	Ž

Yes! I plan to attend the Manchester University Junior Scholars Day on Wednesday, April 15. Here is my information:

Name
Address
City State Zip
E-mail
High School County
Home Phone (
Cell Phone ()
Academic areas of interest
Athletic and other extracurricular areas of interest
T-shirt size (please circle): S M L XXL
Names of guests (parents, guardians, siblings, teacher, guidance counselor) attending Junior Scholars Day with me:



We hope Columbus North High School juniors can join us!

Dear Director of Guidance,

designed to introduce academically strong students to the University, provide scholarship information, and help Greetings from Manchester University! I am pleased to let you know about an upcoming event for high school juniors – Manchester University Junior Scholars Day. This event, which we have hosted for over 15 years, is students with the college search in general.

Junior Scholars Day is on Wednesday, April 15. Please see the enclosed sample invitation and reservation form for more details. Students who attend Junior Scholars Day have <u>many benefits</u>. Junior Scholars are:

- the first group of students invited to apply to Manchester University;
- guaranteed an academic scholarship upon admission to Manchester;
- awarded a \$1,000 Junior Scholars Day award for each year of undergraduate study at Manchester (up to four years);
- awarded the \$500 MU Visit Incentive scholarship for each year of undergraduate study at Manchester (up to four years) for visiting campus; and
- students invited to apply for the Honors Program. They will be encouraged to apply by August 15 and for the first time, Junior Scholars who have a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.5 will be the first group of will hear about admission by September 15!

Though we send invitations directly to some juniors, our main promotion of this event is through you. We know there are often prospective students we do not know about who would be a good fit for this kind of program and for Manchester. If you know of academically strong juniors from your high school who should be invited, please make a copy of the enclosed invitation and reservation form to share with them. Some examples of who to invite -- you could give invitations to a certain class (or classes) like Honors English, invite the top 10-20% of your junior class, or have a minimum GPA requirement of 3.25. The online RSVP can be found at https://forms.manchester.edu/admissions/jsd/. The deadline for registration is campus on their own (or with parents), or some schools bring a small group with a teacher or guidance staff Wednesday, April 1. We can work with students directly once they submit the RSVP. Students can travel to member as a chaperone. Please email me directly and soon if you plan to bring a group.

If you have any questions about Junior Scholars Day, please feel free to call (800) 852-3648 or e-mail me at KJReinoehl@Manchester.edu. Thank you for promoting this important event!

Sincerely,

Kin Pernoell

Kim Reinoehl Assistant Director of Admissions